April 10, 1959

Dean Earle Canfield
Dean, Graduate School
Drake University

Des Moines, Iowa

Dear Earle:

I believe most of the details for our meeting at
Mount Pleasant have been taken care of. I have appointed
Fred Robertson (Chairman, Ames) Robert V. Hogg, (Iowa City)and
John Arrison (Mt, Pleasant) to serve on the nominating comm-
ittee to select chairman, vice-chairman, and sec-treasurer
for next year. I made a trip to Mt. Pleasant last Monday to
see if arrangements there were satisfactory and I believe they
are. I shall have to bring along a projector and a screen.

1 offered Professor Day $100 to give the morning
address. I really don't know how to proceed with the formal
payment of this. Do I authorize you as the secretary-treasurer

“w-.. to send him a check? If so, consider this as authorization.
_/Perhaps we could give it to him at Mt. Pleasant.

I have appointed Malcolm Smiley to serve as chairman
on a committee of three to nominate a new governor from the
Iowa Section. I have written to B, Vinograde (Ames) and
. 0. Chellevold (Wartburg) and asked them to serve as the
other members. I have not heard from them yet but I expect
to in the near future, and it should be only a short time
before the nomination for governor is completed.

There is one correction to our program at Mt. Pleasant.
Professor Nolte of Ames added a paper after I sent the program
to Lindahl and his name is included on the general program
that the Iowa Academy sent out.

Sincerely,

/‘777,@44«3,

E. N. Oberg |



